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Minutes from  October 14, 2024 meeting


Meeting was held via Teams Meeting
Committee members and the public were able to attend the meeting in-person at the Vermont Police Academy,  317 Academy Road, Pittsford, VT.

Committee members present: Amanda Garces, Justin Stedman, Daniel Guerra, Karen Tronsgard-Scott, Tim Lueders-Dumont, Xusana Davis, and Greg Jager.
Staff present: Chris Brickell, Kim McManus
Members of the Public: Ann Schroeder

1. Call to Order: Chair Garces 
Chair Garces called the meeting to order at 11:02am
1. Public Comment  
No public Comment at this time
1. Election Chair and Vice-Chair  
D. Guerra expressed interest in the vice chair position.
Action taken: Chair Garces moved to nominate Guerra to serve as FIP subcommittee vice-chair, motion seconded by Tronsgard-Scott; all members present approved the motion.
Chair expressed the need to have a change in leadership for the committee. Garces will stay on the committee but needs another committee member to take over the chair position sometime in the near future. Committee members were not prepared to either volunteer of nominate a committee member to the chair position at this time but will discuss again at the next meeting.
Chair Garces suggested ways that committee members can help support the new chair in a variety of ways to lower the workload of the chair.
Brief discussion about membership of the committee in general. Lueders-Dumont suggested that the AGO should have a position on the committee since the AGO is partially responsible for the FIP policy pursuant to 20 VSA 2366.
Committee membership to continue concerning balance of law enforcement and non-law enforcement representation.
1. Updates from the Council  
Executive Director Brickell updated the committee that the new Culture and Inclusion Director is undergoing her background check. CID new hire is expected to start mid-November. 
E.D. Brickell provided additional information to the committee about the Border Patrol training mentioned at the last Council meeting. 20 VSA 2222 permits Federal agents to have arrest authority pursuant to Rule 3 Vermont Rules of Criminal Procedure with specific restrictions if the federal law enforcement officer has completed a training program offered by VCJC and then certified by DPS and VCJC. The VCJC training has not occurred for a few years. ED Brickell would like the subcommittee’s help to help guide this training as it is revamped by the VCJC.
Attorney McManus provided a brief summary of the FIP Policy Review that is almost complete. A more in depth review with be provided to the full Council at the November meeting. McManus expressed the concerns that Caledonia County Sheriff Colby has raised about the FIP policy as well as Migrant Justice’s disagreement as to what can be changed in the policy and what cannot.
[Lueders-Dumont recused himself from the policy review conversation.]
1. Review of Survey Results 
Chair Garces reviewed the results from the law enforcement survey regarding the FIP policy. Chair Graces read through the overall results and read through specific comments to the open-ended questions.
1. Discussion about next FIP training and vote  
Chair Garces asked each committee member to highlight what the jumped out to them from the survey as to what should be part of the next FIP training. See the recording for full conversation. Chair Garces summarized the feedback as:
It's the context of why this policy exists.
It is the relationship between the protected classes.
All protected classes and data collection. It is a relationship with federal partners and scenario.
That is scenario based.
And the relationship with other.
Laws like Ada and you know if we were to take into account some of those, the specific protections.
Could a useful acronym be created?
The need to centralize the various tools and resources that exist and that are being used successfully by some agencies – ex. language/flag card
	Davis expressed interest in putting eyes on what is already out there.
Tronsgard-Scott offered the Network’s resource of experienced trainers to review training if training has an online component or is offered exclusively online.
Next steps: Garces, Guerra, and McManus to review and summarize committee’s recommendation for next training as discussed above. At next meeting, share that summary and then discuss who could conduct create and conduct the training.
1. Public Comment  
Ann Schroeder had a few comments for the committee. She agreed that the use of real incidences from Vermont could form the basis for scenario-based training. She also suggested whether Migrant Justice should do a section of the training to give the undocumented persons point of view. Ms. Schroeder wondered what happens if a policy is changed after it is found compliant. She also noted that many agencies’ websites are out of date regarding policies and/or it is hard to find their policies; specifically, the FIP policy.
1. Motion to adjourn
Tronsgard-Scott moved to adjourn the meeting at 12:35pm, seconded by Jager. All members present approved the motion to adjourn the meeting.
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